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April 14, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance to set the 2016 monthly wholesale sewer rate and capacity charge. The proposal keeps the rate at $42.03 for the second year in a row and increases the monthly capacity charge by three percent to $58.70. This legislation will ensure that the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks continues to effectively protect regional water quality. The contracts with our local sewer agencies require the King County Council to adopt the 2016 sewer rate by June 30, 2015.

This proposal reflects prudent financial management and was developed pursuant to the County’s adopted financial policies for the wastewater utility that are included in King County Code 28.86.160. The recommendations of the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC) were also considered in the proposal.  

The rate proposal aligns with the environmental and financial stewardship goals of King County’s Strategic Plan. This proposal also furthers the goals of energy conservation and preparing for climate change in support of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan (SCAP) as follows: 

· Financial Stewardship - efficiencies and continuous improvement. WTD continues to enhance efficiency and maximize its investments. This ongoing commitment to identifying and implementing capital and operating efficiencies improves operations and saves ratepayers money. WTD has achieved over $336,000 in direct savings through its “Bright Ideas” program, which encourages employees to identify and implement new efficiencies and revenue enhancements. In addition, recent emphasis on improving energy efficiency and reducing carbon emissions has saved the utility more than $85,000 in 2014 and 2015. These “best government” practices will continue to provide financial benefits to our ratepayers in future rate periods. 
WTD’s current sewer rate projections for 2017 and 2018 are more than three percent below what was projected for this period last November. This creates an opportunity to consider alternative financing strategies for WTD’s capital projects prior to transmittal of my sewer rate package in April, 2016. I will evaluate WTD’s financial policies to consider changes to the short- and long-term debt impacts on ratepayers.

· Confronting Climate Change - energy conservation and carbon neutrality. WTD's SCAP efforts allowed it to make significant progress on DNRP’s goal of achieving carbon neutrality in operations by 2017. In addition, WTD will continue to address climate change by preparing facilities for potential impacts. This work includes assessing predicted flooding risks and developing design and asset management guidelines to maximize system flexibility in managing highly variable storm conditions. 

· Building Infrastructure – protecting our health and environment and creating jobs. In implementing the Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Program, WTD will add 13 new facilities through 2030 and comply with state and federal regulations. Together with activities under the Equity and Social Justice Initiative, WTD’s CSO projects provide opportunities for increased community engagement and education on water quality issues, as well as growth in job opportunities as the result of construction activities.

I have enclosed a letter from MWPAAC regarding the current rate proposal. I appreciate these comments and have directed WTD to continue working with MWPAAC to address the issues mentioned in the letter. 

Also enclosed is an issue paper with a discussion of critical forecasting parameters, assumptions, and policy options as required by Financial Policy-16. Financing for WTD’s capital program continues to follow the guidance outlined in Financial Policy-13. A detailed financial forecast for the wastewater utility between 2015-2021 is attached to the ordinance. 



If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Sharman Herrin, Government Relations Administrator in the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5376, or sharman.herrin@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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